
BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES   AUGUST 24, 2016   5:00 

 

PRESENT: Tim Barnett, Erik Lowe, Omar Johnson, John Powers, all joined by Donna Lowell –Bettencourt, 

Mary Murphy-Boyd and Skipper Manter for a portion of the meeting. 

 

WELLS APPROVED: Dave Gibby 11-26,) and Josh Rich 31-59-1(Warning letter to K. Healy),  

Carol Saranson 25-18-7(Septic request canceled) 

 

DWA APPROVED: Carol Saranson 25-18-7 

 

TITLE 5 INSPECTION REPORTS FILED: William M. Honey Hilary Blocksom 26-9 

 

LANDFILL/REFUSE DISTRICT: The Board was given an update on efforts to contract South Jersey 

Industries for repair work needed at the solar area of the capped landfill, specifically requesting that all 

repairs be addressed  before final approval by the Board of Selectman. The Board reviewed the monthly 

LDO numbers. 

 

BEACHES/EM/MDPH: All the beaches are open.  The Board reviewed the weekly Zika and local mosquito 

updates and provided an update on efforts to secure the high school as the location for the event.. 

 

ANIMAL REVIEW FORM: Ray Muldaur 36-43 is still dealing with conservation. 

 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS: Board approved the new Agent’s nomination as Inspector of animals and provided 

with summary of Regs314 4.0.  Discussed a noise complaint involving a peacock. which required a visit and 

resulted in the suggestion that the owner address the problem which occurs during the summer over the 

course of several weeks . Meeting was joined by the principal and vice principal of the West Tisbury school 

who updated the board on the repair plans for their bathrooms. Repairs are currently being made, but the 

completion is  dependent upon the successful sanitizing/cleansing of a critical portion of the plumbing 

system and the delivery of bathroom fixtures. Also discussed in relation to the school was the waiver that the 

school is applying for to assist with cost.  The Board approved the new health Agent’s request for the 

purchase of a new cell phone, and both agents provided reports on the fair. 

 

 

Time was reserved for topics that the chair did not reasonable anticipate:  

 

PERMITS: 

 

CORRESPONDENCE NOTED 

IN HMCC Meeting, Emergency Preparedness Month, All Island Meeting Update, DEP (Drought Status), 

ZBA  35.2 


